
 

 

 

Mayor & Board of Trustees  

Mayor Jacob Lofgren  

303-835-2862 

          jlofgren@lochbuie.org 

——————— 

Mayor Pro-Tem David Ott 

303-655-1210 

dott@lochbuie.org 

-——————— 

Trustee Grant Doherty 

307-575-1280 

gdoherty@lochbuie.org 

——————— 

Trustee Michael Morris 

720-666-3474 

mmorris@lochbuie.org 

——————— 

Trustee Larry Strock  

303-596-4265 

lstrock@lochbuie.org 

——————— 

Trustee Jamie Jeffery 

jjeffery@lochbuie.org 

——————— 

        Trustee Gary Counterman 

                 gcounterman@lochbuie.org 

                                                           —————————————- 

  Town Hall Phone: 303-655-9308  

 Police Department: 303-659-1395 

                                                            —————————— 

Check out our NEW website: 

www.lochbuie.org                

   And...follow us on Facebook! 

 

 

The Mayor’s Corner 
 
 

Fellow Lochbuians- 
 

Well, the Mayor’s Mingle has successfully become a regular part of the newsletter.   
Mission one … accomplished. 
 

What’s been happening in town and at the recent board meetings? 
 

First, the town’s new and improved website is live. It is now more functional and easier to navigate.   
Give it a try and let us know what you think. 
 

Second, as you’ve all seen, the CR2 widening and rebuild project is in progress. The project will take most 
of the rest of the year to complete. We recognize that this critical infrastructure project will undoubtedly 
cause delays and other minor annoyances. To that end, please be patient with the construction workers and 
town staff over the next several months. By the end of the year, the benefits of this project should be  
enjoyed by everyone in town. 
 

Third, the town anticipates that it will receive nearly two million dollars in grants over the next several 
years. Those grants will be used to complete critical infrastructure improvements to the on- and off-ramps 
at I-76, as well as to construct a trail between CR37 and Meadow Ridge Elementary School. Please join 
me in thanking our dedicated town staff for their excellent work in preparing the documentation necessary 
to secure these significant grants. 
 

Fourth, I’ve hosted two Mayor’s Mingles over the past several months. The attendance has been very low.  
Nonetheless, I intend to continue hosting such events. In the summer months, the plan is to host one or 
more “BBQ Mingles” in various town parks. When we schedule the dates for these events, we’ll post them 
on the town website and in this newsletter.  I encourage everyone to attend to chat with me and other 
members of your town board. 
 

That summarizes some of the biggest recent happenings.  As always, do not hesitate to contact me or any 
of the members of the board with your questions, comments, or concerns. 
 
 
 

Thank you, 
Jacob R. Lofgren, Mayor 
jlofgren@lochbuie.org 

                                                   Did you know? 
The Town of Lochbuie in cooperation with the Brighton Recreation Center and the Fort Lupton Recreation Center offers 

the RESIDENT MEMBERSHIP RATE at both facilities for Lochbuie residents!  Stop in at Town Hall for more details                    

                     and to get your necessary “Proof of Residency” letter.  

 

REMINDER TO RESPECT YOUR NEIGHBORS 

With the arrival of warm weather, we all want to enjoy the outdoors, work in our yards and cele-
brate with family and friends. In doing so, please respect your neighbors and follow the Town noise 
ordinance which states: “No unreasonable audible noises within 25 feet from the source between 
the hours of 10 PM-7 AM.” Unreasonable noises include: electrically amplified sound, non-licensed 
motor vehicle gasoline engines, non-vehicular gasoline engines and electric tools, repair or  
adjustment of motor vehicles and gatherings of persons engaged in loud and continuing activities 
continuing in excess of fifteen (15) minutes.  

                          STILL AVAILABLE from Resource Central! 

Get your water wise Garden-In-A-Box at a special price for Lochbuie residents. Plants are  

chosen for their low water consumption and ability to thrive in our unique climate. There is NO  

green thumb required!  Choose from perennial collections that attract butterflies, hummingbirds,  

honey bees, an assortment of vegetables or just add more color to your landscape.  

Visit their website for details at: www.resourcecentral.org 

 

Garden pick up day: May 22nd 4-7PM   

Adams County Fairgrounds 

May 2019 
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    SPRING CLEAN UP —  2 DAYS 

       8:00 AM — 1:00 PM 
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  Water meter reads 
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 Town Board Meeting  

         6:30 PM 
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Garden in a Box pick-up 

4—7 PM  Adams County    

        Fairgrounds 
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26 27 

  
  

  MEMORIAL DAY 

 Town Offices CLOSED 

29 29 30 31  

    
      

   Town Board Meeting  

            6:30 PM 

                                                                                                                    WELD COUNTY ROAD 2                        

                       As construction continues on WCR 2, please exercise extra caution when traveling through the area.     

                                       FINES ARE DOUBLED FOR SPEEDING IN THE CONSTRUCTION AND SCHOOL ZONES! 

WELCOME SPRING! It’s time to get those sprinkler systems back in operation. Be sure to check sprinkler heads for leaks! Sign up for a free sprinkler inspection to save 

thousands of gallons every year at conservationcenter.org/sprinkler or by calling (303) 999-3824. Brought to you at no-cost by the Town of Lochbuie and the Center for 

ReSource Conservation. Please be mindful of the watering schedule* and make every effort to save water during the upcoming growing season. Watering is not allowed 

between the hours of 10:00 AM and 6:00 PM due to excessive heat and evaporation.                                                                                        

                                                                                                  *All even address numbers may water on Sunday, Tuesday and Thursday.                                    

                                                        *All odd address numbers may water on Monday, Wednesday and Saturday. 

                                                                                                                        (indicated on calendar below).           

                                                                                              Friday is a no-water day.  
 

*Watering schedule is a suggestion for maximum water conservation. It is not required or monitored by the Town of Lochbuie. 

EVEN EVEN EVEN NO WATER DAY ODD ODD ODD 

Sometimes I open my mouth and 

my Mother comes out! 

                                   Time for home improvements! 

                               Do you have plans for building, replacing, altering or repairing parts of your home?  

       Be sure to check to see if a building permit is required before beginning your projects. Also keep in mind          

        that all contractors and businesses must be licensed with the Town of Lochbuie in order to perform any  

                        sales or services in city limits. Contact our Building Department at 303.990.5773 or email:  

                                                                                                  building@lochbuie.org 

Veterinary Clinic 

    9AM—12PM 

       Town Hall 



COMING MAY 4TH, 2019 
Annual Pet Vaccination Clinic 

9am - 12pm  

Lochbuie Town Hall, Building B 

 

 

 Vaccine Fees: 

 $10 Rabies 

 $20 Complete Pet Protection (DOG) 

 $35 Complete Pet Protection (CAT) 

 

 Town Dog Registration Fees: 

 Spayed/Neutered $5.00 

 Fertile $10.00  

 Reminder:  ALL 2018 dog licenses (tags) expired February 28, 2019.  

 All 2019 dog licenses (tags) are valid through Feb 28, 2020 

  

 

Dogs living within the Lochbuie town limits are required by Municipal Code  

to be licensed and have a current rabies vaccination. Registration for dogs can  

be obtained at the Town Hall during the clinic after vaccines are administered. 

 

       DOGS MUST BE LEASHED AND CATS MUST BE IN CARRIERS!! 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

      

 This event is open to Lochbuie residents only.  

Proof of residency (such as a utility bill or driver’s license) will be required.  

Town staff reserves the right to reject any load.   
 

For more information call: 303.655.9308 

 

 

 

Items Accepted: 

Furniture 
Scrap metal 
Trees and branches (48” or 

shorter)  
Carpet 
Microwaves 
Grass clippings 
Construction and Demo Debris 
Washers and dryers 
Cardboard  
Toilets 
Mattresses 
Sinks 
Water heaters  

Items NOT Accepted: 

Liquids of any kind 
Rocks, bricks or blocks 
Explosives 
Propane tanks 
Tires 
Tree stumps 
Dirt or concrete 
Electronics 
Household garbage (i.e. kitchen waste) 
Items that contain freon (i.e. refrigerators)  
Chemicals or paint 
Smoke alarms / Thermometers 
Herbicides / Pesticides 


